MEETING MINUTES

COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING

MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2007

TOWN HALL – CONFERENCE ROOM B 

Members Present:
Jean Connaughton, Chair

Sandra Besse

R. Renee Fernandes-Abbott

Meg Kistin

Mary Jane Pillsbury

Paul Willard

Members Absent:

Earl Dalrymple

Also Present:
Marilyn Whalley, CEDA Director

Ed Dennehy

Tim Nelson

Marie Oliva

Stephen Sooy

Phyllis Decas

Mary E. Crowley

Chair Jean Connaughton opened the Community & Economic Development Authority Meeting and turned the floor over to Marilyn Whalley who began the meeting by giving the group a breakdown of monies in the Economic Development account.  

She stated that there is currently a balance of $61,000.00 in the fund, of which $31,341.80 had been expended on the Main Street Project.  After legal fees, $10,940.00 has been taken in to date on the Buzzards Bay Golf course.  The Day Care Center, after covering our costs, took in $9,353.00.   She stated that a portion of her wages had been taken off both line items and that, in addition to the interest and the $80,000.00 listed under “other income,” there remains $30,000.00 in appropriated funds. 

Paul Willard asked if there was a way to create passive income with the monies we have, i.e., buying a certificate of deposit.  Marilyn stated that the town controls the money.

CEDA -

Marilyn voiced her thoughts on going back to making CEDA an independent entity from the town.  Citing an audit that had been submitted to the Mass Department, she stated that by being apart of the town inhibits CEDA from being able to borrow monies.  She suggested revising the language in the legislation to make it clearer to lenders in particular.  

Career Center –

Marilyn introduced Ed Dennehy as the Executive Director of New Directions and Tim Nelson from the Wareham Career Center, saying that she has been participating on their Continuous Quality Improvement Committee at the Career Center.  

Of the topics discussed, the possibility of bringing in a retail training center based on the size of the mall that will be going in and the fact that the Career Center is quickly running out of room at their present location have been areas of concern for the Center.  Marilyn suggested that they lease the space at the Industrial Park that the Day Care Center presently rents to the Career Center and attach a retail training center to that.  The advantage being that not only could they provide services to those seeking work but as they would be located across from the mall, they would also be able to provide training.

Mr. Dennehy explained that they were in the process of conducting a survey of the businesses already in the Industrial Park that anticipate moving into the mall and the manner of training required.  Marilyn said that she has spoken with Lou Marciello and that he was in the process of putting together a list of tenants coming into the mall for us to use for this purpose. 

They went on to express their interest in renting the site and added that they hoped they would be able to lend their thoughts with regard to the renovations we are proposing.  Marilyn suggested that monies be extended from EDIC to pay for measured drawings and specifications for the renovations of the Center. 

Day Care Center –

Once New Directions left, a discussion took place with regard to Carol Couture and the issue with the Day Care Center lease. 

I95 Center –

Bruce Hutchins gave an overview of his budget for the I95 Visitor’s Center.  A Motion was made by Jean Connaughton to approve the I95 Budget for 2007.  VOTE:  6 yes, 0 no, 0 abstained.  

OBA and Wareham Village Info Center – 

Stephen Sooy gave an overview of the Wareham Village Information Center to those present.  Jean Connaughton explained to those present that there has been a misconception with regard to who receives the hotel/motel tax monies.  Apparently, it was thought that CEDA was in charge of receiving and distributing these funds but, in fact, the town handles this.  

Marilyn stated that, while CEDA would support both OBA and the Wareham Village Info Center if they chose to pursue their separate requests for the monies from the Town as it became available, she felt strongly that the way to proceed was for all of the entities to come together and to form an economic development strategy that would clearly identify the opportunities in promoting the town as a tourism destination.  

She went on to say that the group should be the one to make the decision, from a strategic point of view and taking into account all of our needs as to where the monies would do the most good, before going before the Town. 

Sandra Besse and Phyllis Decas both voiced their concerns over the various organizations coming together as a whole before they are individually forced to close.

Meeting adjourned

Minutes approved on _________________________________________________

Submitted by _______________________________________________________
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